
From: Hightower, Kay <khightower@aging.sc.gov>
To: Morris, Steve <smorris@aging.sc.gov>

Date: 2/6/2017 3:57:03 PM
Subject: Hi

Hi Steve-

I just tried to drop by, but I heard that you were in a meeting. By the way, I received an e-mail from the folks at
Brookland this morning cancelling our meeting. I am meeting with Miss Ethel and her team on Wednesday.
Tomorrow, I am traveling to Hilton Head on a site visit. Feel free to call me on my cell tomorrow if you would like to 
talk. I would welcome the company on I-95. Kay

Kay Taylor Hightower, Esquire
Program Manager
South Carolina Lieutenant Governor's Office on Aging 
1301 Gervais Street, Suite 350 
Columbia, SC 29201
Phone 803-734-9903, Fax 803-734-9886
khightower@aging.sc.gov
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